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Next Meeting  

March 26, 2018  

6:30 PM  

            KjĽrŞ venner, 
 

   

Daylight Saving Time and Spring seem to be here after what seems to have been a 
long winter.  It is so nice to see the trees in bloom along with all the crocus and  
daffodils. 
A special ñThank Youò to Linda for the springy green membership directory.  A lot 
of work goes into preparing the directory and it will certainly be easy to find should 
it be misplaced. Please help her keep the information current by advising her of any 
changes to your information. 
Mange tusen takk to David Olsen, Bob and Elaine Dunn, Ron MacDonald, Bill and 
Terra Hegge and Nancy Huddleston for their help at the Ethnic Fest March 11th.  
Our Lodge was well represented and the event was well attended.  Many of the 
visitors were particularly interested in our Norway Day.  Hopefully that will translate 
to even greater attendance and, perhaps, we will have attracted a few potential 
new members. 
Speaking of Norway Day ~ well, it will be here before long.  Plans are progressing 
well for our special event, April 21st.  Iôm sure you will all want to be a part of this 
special day so I will be working with you to find just that special niche just for you.  
This year we are promoting a Troll theme.  We will have special Troll activities for 
the children as well as the return of our special guests, the fjord horses and Norwe-
gian Elk Hounds.  Tickets and Booster Buttons are available.  You can get yours at 
the meeting or by giving me a call or email.  Booster Buttons supplies are limited 
and you wonôt want to miss out on these special collectorôs item. 
Remember, we start our meetings at 6:30 with a bowl of steaming hot soup.  The 
program is one you wonôt want to miss.  Youôll have a blast.  See you on the 26th. 

    Beste Hilsen! 
      

       JoannŞ 

New starǚ timŞ  6:30 PM 
FrĴ   PresidenteƦ 

www.OlympiaSonsofNorway.org     Hovedstad Posten 

mailto:norwaydreamer@comcast.net
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        Hovedstad Lodge #94 
       Meeting Minutes  February 26, 2018 
The meeting was called to order at 6:35 p.m. It started with a nice bowl of soup. The meeting 
resumed at 6:50 p.m. 
Roll call was taken. There were 27 members, nine of which were officers. 
The guests were Marti Brown and Marilyn Curtis. Minutes were M, S & P. 
 
Reports: 

Vice President:  There have been no new members since last meeting. 
Treasurer:  Gave report 
Secretary:  We received correspondence from Sol-Land Lodge in Kennewick announc-

ing their 50th Anniversary Dinner on March 17th.  Also the Bothell Lodge send a 
flyer announcing their Nordic Heritage Day on March 10th. We received a Thank 
You from Foundation for our donation in honor of our Lodge President. Please 
remember to fill out activity reports throughout the year and turn them in. 

Sports:  no report 
Youth:  The garden party had to be cancelled because of snow. On March 17th we will 

try again. 
Trustees: no report 
Sunshine: A note was sent to Ruth McCausland 
Editor: The new membership rosters are out. Contact Linda for one. 
Counselor: no report 
Scholarship Applications are due next month. If you have children or grandchildren 

interested in language camp, or if you are interested in continuing education see 
Linda for an application. 

 
Terry Perkins, daughter of Bjarne Nelson, has passed away. The charter will be draped. 
 
New Business: 

The April meeting will be a celebration of St. Urho. There will games and merriment. 
Make sure to dress in green and purple. St. Urho chased the grasshoppers out of 
Finland to save the grape crops. Traditionally it is celebrated on the16th of March. 

We are collecting pillowcases for children going to language camp. If every lodge    
donates a few there is enough for everyone. Will present them at the District    
convention in May. 

The District Convention will be May 30 through June 2, 2018. We can have three    
delegates. The lodge will pay for a half room, registration, and car travel. This   
year it is in Lynwood. Linda Fialkowski, Anne Vatshell, Gudrun Byles are the    
delegates and Rebecca Hegge will be the alternate. 

Dan made a motion to put a business card size congratulatory ad from the Lodge in the 
District 2 Convention Souvenir Program Book, M,S, P 

Sons of Norway is collecting stamps. Give them to Ellen and she can trim them up. 
We are looking for feedback for ideas on things to do for the 17th of May. Please contact 

Joanne with your suggestions. 
The Norway Day Booster buttons are in. They are $10 apiece and your name goes in 

the program as a sponsor. Norway Day will be on April 21,2018. We need        
volunteers to work in kitchen or to serve on the serving line.  

March 10, 2018 is the Ethic Festival at St. Martins. 
Mark Curtis received his 5-year pin and Borgny Jaques received her 20-year pin. 

 

The business meeting closed at 8:25 p.m. 
 

Russ Hansen then did a program called ñByneset kirke -- a genealogist jackpotò about his 
genealogy adventures and discoveries in Norway.  
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Nancy Hill, Secretary 



 

756= Inxywnhy 7 ^tzym Hfru Wjlnxywfynts 
Nskt  
Camp Trollhaugen (ages 13-15), Easton, WA, June 24-July 7, 2018  
 Mail application to Darcy Andrews, 13131 NE Failing ST, Portland, OR 
97233  
Camp Nidaros (ages 9-12), Gearhart, OR, July 8-21, 2018  
 Mail application to Andrew Agerter, 337 Clark St., Eugene, OR 97401  
Camp Normanna (ages 9-12) Lake Riley, WA, July 22 ï August 4, 2018  
 Mail application to Chris Hicks, 816 214th St. SW. Lynnwood, WA 
98036  
Please enclose a $50 non-refundable deposit for each applicant. Total tuition 
for each two-week camp is $625. Balance is due by June 10, 2018. Applications must not be postmarked earlier than February 
14, 2018, and will be recorded in the order in which they are received. To attend camp, children must have a parent, grandpar-
ent or sponsor who is a Sons of Norway   member in District 2.  
The Sofie/Olson Scholarship is available for children who attend our District 2 Youth camps. One scholarship is 
awarded to an attendee at each of our camps: Nidaros, Normanna, and Trollhaugen. Eligibility is restricted to the children, 
grandchildren, great grandchildren, nieces, and nephews of current District 2 members of Sons of Norway and been accepted 
to the camp of their choice. A scholarship application with guidelines will be mailed to each camper. The completed  applica-
tion must be postmarked no later than April 15th, 2018.  
The Draxten Memorial Scholarship is awarded to many of our children attending the District 2 youth camps. To be eligible, 
campers must have applied and been accepted to the camp of their choice AND they must have been awarded a camp scholar-
ship from their local lodge. The Draxten Memorial Fund will grant an amount up to, but not exceeding, the amount given by 
the local lodge. This is a partially matching scholarship with awards generally ranging from $50 to $100.  
The Hovedstad Lodge Youth Camp Scholarship is awarded by Hovedstad Scholarship Committee by the April 30 deadline, 
see below. Contact Linda Fialkowski for an application form.  
Important Dates to Remember:  
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RELOCATION NOTICE   
As of  March 5, 2018, for about two years,  
Sons of Norwayôs headquarters will be 

 physically located at  
11100 Bren Road West, Minnetonka, MN, 55343.  
Map/Directions available at  www.sofn.com/new_address  
 
Our mailing address and phone numbers remain the same:  
1455 West Lake St., Minneapolis, MN, 55408  
612-827-3611  or 800-945-8851  (þąôóĂăðó ðă ă÷ô %ă÷ýøò &ôĂăøąðû 
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Sugar tax: Norwegians Travelling to 
Sweden for Sweets  
 
Industry players and a market researcher speculate how Norwayôs 83%    
increased duty on chocolate and sugar products, expected to attract no 
less than NOK 2 billion ($240 million) to the Norwegian treasury, will  
affect sales. 

All sweetened drinks, including "diet" drinks with artificial sweetener, candy 
and chocolate, chewing gum and cookies are now taxed. 
 
For Norway's neighbor Sweden, which experienced a dramatic decline in border trade following the depreciation of the 
Norwegian krone, the sugar tax increase is a blessing.  

The Gottebiten sweetshop, just a few hundred meters inside Sweden is a shop designed almost exclusively for Norwe-
gians to get their sugar fix for less. This type of border shopping has taken off. 

That means it's surprisingly attractive to drive into Sweden, where there is no sugar tax - and goods are generally 
cheaper, thanks to the EU's customs arrangements. A quarter of the shop is devoted to cans of fizzy drinks, which visi-
tors, 95% of whom are from Norway, pick up by the crate and stack into shopping carts. 

Since the sugar tax increase came in, in January, "we are looking at about 10% more sales", says Mats Idbratt, opera-
tions manager of 20 Gottebiten border stores. "But it might be more than that. It's a little early to tell. "Right now we have 
two more stores in the pipeline on the border. "We see that we're getting more customers and we can also see that the 
existing customers we already have are buying more." 

For the Minster of Public Health in Norway, Ase Michaelsen, sugar reduction is a priority. "We managed now to stabilize 
the obesity of children and young people, and I'm happy about that. We can't do it alone. We can't just tell people or 
firms what they have to do. They have to be in cooperation with us.ò  

 The sugar tax in Norway was never intended to influence the health of the nation. Introduced in 1922, it was a fiscal 
measure, designed to raise revenue from little luxuries. 

http://www.sofn.com/new_address
https://maps.google.com/?q=1455+West+Lake+St.,+Minneapolis,+MN,+55408%0D+%0D+612&entry=gmail&source=g





